




 
 
 

THE LOS ANGELES FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 
 
To Property Owner, 
 
The Los Angeles Fire Department (LAFD) provides exceptional Fire Protection and 
Emergency Medical Services by being metric driven, technologically sophisticated and 
community focused while reflecting the people we serve. The LAFD always strives to 
improve upon our comprehensive Brush Clearance Program to protect lives and 
property for those who live in the Very High Fire Severity Hazard Zone. During these 
trying times, due to the COVID-19 health pandemic, safety precautions are paramount 
to protect Fire Inspectors while they ensure the safety of the public. In addition, the 
COVID-19 pandemic has created an opportunity to leverage and utilize technology to 
assist the LAFD with staying in alignment with safety precautions and social distancing, 
while increasing efficiency and meeting our mission. 
 
The LAFD is pleased to announce the integration of the Unmanned Aerial System (UAS 
– drone) to support our Brush Clearance Program. The LAFD UAS will be utilized during 
the 2020 Brush Clearance Season to support BCU Fire Inspectors with real time, clear 
imagery, giving them the ability to more accurately conduct and record the brush 
inspection of your property. 
 
The use of LAFD UAS will not only expedite the inspection process, reduce the number 
of properties requiring entry by BCU Fire Inspectors, it will also be less intrusive to the 
property, property owner and all involved in the brush inspection process.  The LAFD 
UAS images will only be utilized to determine the status of brush clearance on your 
property. If the BCU Fire Inspector determines from the LAFD UAS images that brush 
clearance on your property has been completed, a Cleared by Owner (CBO) record will 
be recorded. If the BCU Fire Inspector determines from the LAFD UAS images that 
brush clearance on your property has not been completed, an onsite brush inspection 
will be conducted to determine and confirm if brush hazard violation(s) exist prior to 
recording a failed initial inspection of your property. 
 
The integration of the LAFD UAS requires no additional action from you. If you have 
completed the brush clearance on your property, we thank you in advance. If the brush 
clearance has not been completed, please do so prior to June 1, 2020 to avoid the 
$29.00 initial inspection fee. Brush clearance is a year-round responsibility. Clear early.  
Clear often. 
 
For more information about our Brush Clearance Program, please visit: lafd.org/brush or 

visit the Brush Inspection Portal at vms3.lafd.org  and register a Brush account to 
follow the brush inspection status of your property. For questions or concerns, email the 
BCU at lafdbrush@lacity.org. As always, the LAFD BCU is happy to assist you. 
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